
Minutes of Delegates meeting of Clubs NZ SI EUCHRE Tournament 21st March 2021 

Chaired by Maurice Nutira (Bones) from Clubs NZ 

Present:-NelsonSuburban, Hokitika, Oamaru, Temuka RSA, Hornby, Waimate, New Brighton, Oxford, 

Richmond, Marlbourgh, Timaru T&C, Kaiapoi, Papanui, Timaru SCC. 

Apologises:- Woolston 

Matters arising from previous meeting:_ none   

Helen Banks/Peter Hand moved minutes be accepted 

Correspondence:- none 

General Business:- 

Bones advised he is now covering more territory in the SI and will be seeing Clubs over time. 

Terry Stewart (Papanui Club President) spoke thanking everyone for their attendance & apologised at 

being unable to open the tournament due to Clubs NZ Meeting being held at Papanui at the same time. 

Tony Smith (Papanui) advised the old Mascot trophy has been returned after being missing for 10 years 

and since it had been replaced in the meantime, suggested it be used as a Team Runner up trophy in 

future. 

Doreen Mulligan (Oxford) suggested that lanyards be used when running Tournaments instead of having 

to show your card each time you paid for something. 

Some other Clubs have used them previously & perhaps they can be returned to Clubs NZ for use at 

other tournaments. 

Bones advised that Clubs NZ is keen to offer assistance to Clubs running tournaments with advice or 

providing information on sponsorship etc. 

Clubs NZ also have card packs available. 

Richmond Club confirmed they will host the 2022 tournament 

Bones asked for potential hosts for 2023 & 2023  

Kaiapoi put name forward for 2023 &  Hornby for 2024 

Cathy Morton (Cashmere) thanked Papanui for running a great tournament that went very smoothly. 

 

Meeting finished at 5.25pm 



 

 


